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NEWSLETTER
• We have had a great week here at Grove Road, in between all our Christmas 

activities, the children are still working hard in their lessons.

• Yesterday, all of our Key Stage 2 children walked into Harrogate to see a wonderful 

performance of Dick Whittington at the theatre. They were, as always, a credit to 

you and Grove Road. 

• You will notice in this newsletter, we are looking for new recruits to our ‘Friends of 

Grove Road’ team and our amazing Governing Body in school. If you want an 

informal conversation about any of the roles, please get in touch. 



ATTENDANCE
Attendance totals for each class – Monday 4th December to Friday 8th December



SAFEGUARDING
• Please visit our school website for more information and links 

to safeguarding websites.

• Grove Road Safeguarding Page

• For more information about keeping children safe please click 
here:

• NSPCC – Keeping Children Safe Online

• These websites have wonderful advice about children keeping 
safe on Instagram and other social media sites

• NSPCC – Share Aware

• CEOP Police Safety Centre

https://groveroad.n-yorks.sch.uk/safeguarding
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/share-aware/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/


STARS OF THE WEEK
JEFFERS

LITCHFIELD

HENDRA

ADEOLA

PERCIVAL

SIRDESHPANDE

MORPURGO

REYNOLDS

EVANS

COELHO

Freya

Albert

Salih

Felicity

Camryn

Elias

Harry

Jeno

Kornelia

Annie
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https://nationalcollege.com/parents


https://nationalcollege.com/parents


Hi, I’m Alex, a parent-governor at grove road. In the new year, the school will send out a message 

asking for people to put themselves forward to be a parent-governor to fill some vacancies. You will 

almost certainly want to ignore that message. But please don’t. Please take a few minutes to 

understand what a school governor is, and why you might want to be one.

• What is a school governor?

Basically, a school governor is a regular person, often a parent or carer, who supports the 

headteacher and leadership team to run the school. We do this by acting as a critical friend to the 

leadership team, supporting them in their work and challenging them to ensure their decisions are 

strong and well thought out so the children of grove road receive the best education possible.

• What does it involve?

There are meetings, I won’t deny it, but they are really interesting meetings where you learn more 

about the running of the school, and can ask questions of the leadership team. And there are a 

variety of other ways of getting involved too, depending on your interests and your experience.

Governors play an important role in improving children’s education. If this is something that you’d 

like to be part of, email me at a.tomlin@groveroad.n-yorks.sch.uk and ask any questions you might 

have.

Thank you.

Alex

You could be a governor







PARENTPAY

What are the benefits to parents & pupils?
ParentPay is easy-to-use and will offer you the freedom to make 

online payments whenever and wherever you like, 24/7

The technology used is of the highest internet security available 

ensuring that your money will reach school safely – offering 

you peace of mind

Payments can be made by credit/debit card or also through PayPoint

Full payment histories, balance alerts and statements are available 

to you securely online at anytime

What are the benefits to our school?
You can help us reduce workloads for all staff as no more counting 

cash, chasing debt and stop cash collection services

Creates more time to lend to educational support and the smooth 
running of the school

Improves school security

Using ParentPay also ensures that all financial transactions are safe 

and secure - helping us to remove costs associated with us 

having to manage cash securely on the school premises

The more parents that use ParentPay, the greater the benefit is to 

our school.
More information, including your activation/login information has 

been sent out via email if you have not received this, please 

contact the school office

Feedback about our new system ParentPay has so far been overwhelmingly positive. We are aware that there are some technical issues 

with booking for Sammy's den and we appreciate your patience while we iron these out.

Reminder – we will be moving payment for school meals over to the new platform from the 8th January. Please can you make sure that 

any balances for school meals are paid on iPay Impact before the end of term.



Reminder - Please Book Sammy's Den Sessions
In Advance via ParentPay

• Breakfast club is very popular, and we are full most mornings 
which is lovely, however it does mean that it's extra important to 
make sure that you have booked a space in advance of 
attending.

• To help us with planning and so that we know which children will 
be joining us , bookings close 2 days before the session takes 
place. (If you need a short notice booking, please call the office 
and we will try to help)

• If the club is full, we might not be able to accept children who 
are dropped off without a booking.

• The same applies for afterschool club. All children attending 
must be booked through ParentPay.

• If you are having any problems booking spaces, please contact 
the school office



IMPORTANT DATES
When Event

Friday 24th November Friends of Grove Road – Quiz Night

Thursday 30th November Rec/ KS1 trip to Kirkstall Abbey Museum

Thursday 7th December Key Stage 2 visit the panto!

Friday 8th December Christmas Fair – 3:15pm to 5:00pm (Please see poster in this newsletter)

Thursday 14th December – 3:15pm Carols on the playground with Singing Club

Thursday 14th December – 6pm Rec/ KS1 Nativity

Friday 15th December – 2:30pm Rec/ KS1 Nativity

Wb. Monday 18th December Christmas Party Week (More information to follow)
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